
  
The Lamb & Flag 
Middletown, Hailey OX29 9UB   

Tel 01993 702849 
  

  

  

Food served:   
Friday       6.00pm - 9.00pm 
Saturday    12.00pm - 9.00pm 
Sunday Roast   12.00pm - 4.00pm  
  
  

FRIDAY & SATURDAY—STEAK NIGHT 
BBQ + BASKET MEALS + WRAPS 

  

SAT 23rd - PUB FUN DAY+BATTLE of 
the BANDS+OPEN MIC+PARTY DISCO 

  

  

Pub open: 
Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday: 
    5.00pm - Late 
Friday    3.00pm - Late 
Saturday                2.00pm - Late 
Sunday              12.00pm -  Late 

  

OUTSIDE BARS UNDERTAKEN  
Available for Private Parties,  

Meetings, Wakes etc. 

Diary Dates 
 

June 1st Charity Coffee Morning, Village Hall, 10 -11:30am 
June 6th  Hailey Singers, Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
June 8th Annual Rounders Match, Recreation Ground - 6.30pm 
June 9th Bunting Workshop, Village Hall, 10am - 12pm 
June 9th  Scarecrows on show from 12pm - maps from Lamb & Flag or St John’s  
June 9th Country Fair - Common Leys campus, Entry £2, 11am - 4pm 
June 9th Rugby 7s Competition - Witney Rugby Club, 12 - 5pm followed in the 
evening by  
  Live music from the Shakedown Prophets. 
June 10th Concert - Wood Green Jazz Combo, St John’s, 12pm. Bring a picnic. 
June 11th Parish Council Meeting  Village Hall,  7.30pm  
June 13th Play Reading Group  Southdown House, Crawley Road  7.00pm   
June 16th Summer Fete, Recreation Ground, Free entry, 12 - 4pm 
June 17th Fathers’ Day Celebration, St John’s church, Sport theme, 4 - 6pm 
June 20th Village Lunch, Village Hall  12am - 2.00pm 
June 20th  Hailey Singers  Witheridge Farm  7.00pm 
June 21st Quiz Night incl light refreshment, Village Hall, £2.50pp, 7.30pm 
June 23rd Battle of the Bands + Open Mike + Party Disco, Lamb & Flag, from 
4.00pm 
June 24th Open Gardens, Entry £3, 1.30 - 5pm 
July 29th Celebration Pig Roast for Fix the Floor completion  

Number 264 Twitter……..@haileywestoxon 

Parish Council News 

Lisa Wilkinson, Clerk T: 0781 1174733  E clerk@ 
haileywestoxon.org 

Graham Knaggs, Chairman T: 899125 E:knaggsgraham@gmail.com 

Website  www.haileywestoxon.org 

 

         June 2018   

Out and about around Hailey 
New Speedwatch Scheme 
Due to concern over persistent speeding through the village, a resident is hoping to 
start up a Speedwatch scheme with the support of Thames Valley Police. TVP train 
volunteers to use their speed equipment. If you would like to volunteer for this 
scheme, please contact Andy Smith at andy@adbsmith.com 
Closure of main road (B4022) through Hailey this summer 
As has been previously reported, SGN (who distribute our gas) will be undertaking 
mains gas work between 16 July and 7 September later this year. This work will 
require the closure of the main road (B4022) through Hailey for part/all of this period. 
Representatives from SGN and their contractor (GPL) attended the Annual Parish 
Meeting as well as Liam Walker (our County Councillor) to discuss the closure and 
the main areas of concern raised, which were as follows: 

Impact of closure to residents – Access to properties should still be available by 
car and by foot during the closure. SGN have requested they should be 
made aware of any specific requirements during this time, such as large 
deliveries, disabled access requirements, etc. so that suitable arrangements 
can be made. The postman, milkman, carers, etc. will still be able to gain 
access. They confirmed that work will not be carried out during evenings or 
at weekends to help minimise disruption. 

Impact of closure to businesses, school, etc. – SGN will put out “Businesses 
Open as Usual” signage and access will still be available. As the period 
overlaps school term time, road closure preparations will be started (road 
markings, exploratory works, etc.) with the closure in operation only once 
school holidays have started. Contractor vehicles will be parked within the 
area of works, not in the village lay-bys. 

Communication – SGN will communicate with affected residents, businesses, 
school, etc. ahead of starting the works. If residents have any concerns (such 
as holidays planned during this time) they should call SGN to discuss (see 
details below). 

Diversion route and damage to roads/verges – Oxfordshire County Council 
(OCC) will put in place diversion routes for vehicles wanting to drive beyond 
the village in either direction. Concerns over proposed routes (through Delly 
End, Poffley End, Priest Hill Lane, etc.) have been expressed and Liam is 
looking into these directly with OCC Highways Department. Ideas being 
explored include temporary speed limit reductions, appropriate HGV signage, 
and public transport access. SGN will be responsible for reinstatement in  

 the event of any damage      continued 
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St  John’s Church  
  

Parish Office              01993 779492  
The Rev Toby Wright          704441 
The Rev Ness Whiffin 07774 524756 
 
 Churchwardens 
  

Sue Drew   01993 702624 
Elpie Lewis   01993 703070 

Looking back over May:  
We had a wonderful morning for our Woodland Service in early May; the sun shone, 
the woodpeckers were chattering, and a buzzard was flying overhead. What a very 
special place it is, and how lucky we are to have it on our doorstep. We discussed 
how the wood came to be created, and gave thanks for all that it offers to our 
community and many other people. 
The Annual District Church Meeting also took place that evening. Sue Drew and 
Elpie Lewis continue as deputy wardens for Hailey church. We looked back over the 
year and all that has been achieved in the Fix the Floor campaign, and forward to 
what can be achieved in the next year. 
The Archdeacon’s Visitation happened at St Mary’s on 15th May. This is an 
occasion when all the wardens for the area (over 100 of them) are sworn in, and told 
what they need to be doing in the next year. It was a very rousing service with terrific 
music and singing. 
 

Looking ahead: 
Our regular Sunday services are: 
Holy Communion 9.15am in church  
Evensong is on the first Sunday of the month at 6pm.  
Thursday services at 10am will alternate between Middletown Grange on the 1st 
and 3rd Thursdays of the month, and in the church on the 2nd, 4th and 5th Thursdays.  
 

The June Village Lunch will be on Wednesday June 20th in the Village Hall at 12 
noon.  
 

Hailey Church is delighted to be involved with the village festival…….  
Friday June 8th: The 23rd Village Rounders Match. Please contact Elpie Lewis on 
703070 or Suzanne Reeve on 706236  if you would like to enter a team for this 
annual event. 
 

Sunday June 10th Concert and Picnic. 12 noon, in and around the church, with the 
Wood Green Jazz Combo, together with a first public performance by the Wood 
Green Junior Swing Band. No tickets needed, but a donation would be welcome. 
Bring a picnic and drink for the interval. 
 

Saturday June 16th. The Village Fete on the Playing Field where we will have a 
stall. 
 

Sunday June 17th. Fathers’ Day Celebration with a Sporting Theme, in the 
Church, including a Limbo competition and a barrel of beer,  12 noon.  
All welcome, and there will be beer and soft drinks! 
 

On Sunday June 24th our curate, Ross Meikle, who is well known by the school 
children, and lots of us too, is to be ordained in Dorchester Abbey.         continued            

 

  

The Hailey Festival - June 2018 
 

It’s that time again!  The 2018 Hailey Festival is about to start.  

First and most important will be the opening of the Scarecrow 

Trail on Saturday 9 June at noon.  There will be people touring 

the village by then to see the longest trail to date.  Maybe take a picnic?  We are 

famous so make sure your scarecrow is up on time.  Reputations will be at stake at 

the Rounders match on Friday 8th from 6.30.  Bar and BBQ pus stalls.  So don’t 

delay, get your team sorted.  After that there are events to cater for all tastes, from 

jazz to rock, dog show to tug-of-war, quiz night to beautiful gardens and much more.  

Not to mention the even bigger Village Fete on Saturday 16th June from 12.00.  

The scarecrow trophy will be awarded at the Battle of the Bands on Saturday 23rd 

June at 7.00pm in the pub, and then it all calms down for Open Gardens on 

Sunday 24th from 1.30pm.  However that is all just a snapshot.  For full details read 

the programme included with this month’s Hailey Herald.  Most of the events are free 

to enter and we rely on your support to make the Festival another success.  And 

finally a big thank you to the publishers and distributors of the HH who have worked 

extra on May and June’s issues to promote the Festival.                                                                                                                               

For further details about the Festival please email Andy Smith at 

andy@adbsmith.com. 

 
 
 
 
 

HAILEY CE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Hailey, Witney, Oxon, OX29 9UB Tel:   01993 703802 

 

Are you interested in education in our community? 
 

Would you consider being a school governor? 
 

Hailey Primary School is looking to recruit new members of its Governing 
Body from the Hailey parish. Being a governor is a challenging but 
rewarding role – not only is it a vital part of our school community, ensuring 
a safe, caring and effective education for our pupils, but it also gives a 
personal opportunity to develop your own skills and experience with a group 
of people all similarly committed to our lovely school. 
All skills and experience are welcome, but if people have finance or data 
skills and/or previous committee expertise, then this would be very helpful. 
If you are interested but want to know more, then please call the school.  
We are happy to provide more detail on the responsibilities and time 
commitment involved. More information about the governing body is also on 
the school website: http://www.hailey.oxon.sch.uk/ 

mailto:andy@adbsmith.com


HAILEY SINGERS 
 

Singing dates  
 June 6, 20,  July 5, 18,  Aug 1, 16 

 
All welcome, 

Jeremywlewis@aol.com,  Witheridge Farm.  01993 703070 

News from the Gardening Club Judith.knaggs@gmail.com 899125 
 

We’ve had a wide range of interesting speakers this spring, ending in April with 

Philip Aubury who knew so much about fruit growing he could have talked all day!  

We’ve more or less finished with the theory now and it’s on to the practical.  By the 

time you read this you will either have missed the Plant Sale on Saturday 24th May 

or alternatively grabbed the best bargains to fill your borders, containers and veg 

plot.  However you will have two more opportunities to fill the gaps as the Gardening 

Club will have stalls at both the Rounders match and the Village Fete.  We’re always 

heavily involved in the Hailey Festival in June and this year we have the added 

bonus of Open Gardens on Sunday 24th June from 1.30pm.  Adults £3.  We will 

have 14 gardens open – several opening for the first time – plus an allotment in 

Poffley End.  And of course there will be tea and cake.  Maps are available from the 

church and the pub.  Buy a wristband at your first garden and enjoy visiting gardens 

you wouldn’t normally see.   

Don’t miss the chance for Gardening Club members and enthusiasts to get together 

to mark our 70th Anniversary at our Garden Party on Sunday 15th July from 

3.00pm at Hayesfield.  Come and enjoy afternoon tea, prosecco and strawberries 

and hopefully some sunshine.  Open to everyone.  If you need a schedule for the 

Village Show in September, contact details above.  Let’s see what this season 

produces.  It’s always a surprise! 

QUIZ NIGHT 
THURSDAY 21st JUNE 

7.30 pm 
HAILEY VILLAGE HALL 

TICKETS £2.50 to include light supper ( filled rolls and crisps) 
 BAR APPLIED FOR 

Hope you can join us for this fun evening ( we have a good 
mixture of topics to suit everyone !!!) 

Maximum of 6 in a team 
For any further information please contact Dawn Franklin 

01993 776471 

Parish Council News continued 
 

Anyone with requests or concerns should contact SGN, who will be very happy to 
discuss them with you: Hannah Massi (GPL Customer Care) on 01189 714725 or 
07580 911127. Website: www.gplgroup.co.uk. 
 Alternatively, you can email Andy Smith (Parish Councillor) at andy@adbsmith.com.  
 

Neighbourhood Plan 
Consultation - Strategic Environment Assessment of Hailey Neighbourhood 
Plan 
At the request of West Oxfordshire District Council (WODC), Hailey Parish Council 
has commissioned a Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) of the Hailey 
Neighbourhood Plan and would like your comments on this SEA. In order for your 
comments to be taken into account your contact details are needed as anonymous 
responses will not be registered. 
The SEA report, a consultation response form and the Hailey Neighbourhood Plan 

are all available on www.haileywestoxon.org 

The response form can be emailed to haileyneighbourhoodplan@gmail.com or 

posted to Hailey Parish Council, Hayesfield, Middletown, Hailey, OX29 9TA 

(next to school car park) by Wednesday 6th June 2018. 

The consultation opened on Tuesday 1st May and closes on Wednesday 6th June 

2018. 
Comments will be summarised and published on the website, they will not be 

identifiable by name or organisation (where applicable). Please note that any 

personal information provided will be processed by Hailey Parish Council in line with 

the Data Protection Act 1998 and the General Data Protection Regulations 2018. By 

submitting your comments, you are agreeing to Hailey PC’s privacy notice which can 

be found at: 

https://haileywestoxon.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/Privacy-notice-

residents.pdf 
 

‘Open Garden’ at the Allotments 
This year an allotment holder is opening her allotment for viewing. This will take 
place on 24 June – please see enclosed Hailey Festival flyer for more information. 
 

General Data Protection Regulations 
Some of you may be aware that new Data Protection Regulations are coming into 
force on 25th May this year. The Parish Council is working to meet these regulations. 
If we hold data about you (e.g allotment holders) you will hear from us in the coming 
months about what these changes mean practically. 
 

Joan Smith Educational Charity Meeting 
This charity exists to help young people under the age of 25 who live in the Parish 
(or a parent does) with the costs of educational expenses or to assist with entry into 
a profession, trade or calling. Examples of help previously provided include 
contributions towards computer equipment, musical instruments, expeditions, field 
trips, music lessons, tools, specialised clothing, etc. Requests for grants are NOT 
means tested. The next meeting will take place following the Parish Council meeting 
on Monday 11th June. If you would like to find out more, please contact the Parish  

continued 
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Parish Council News continued 
 
Clerk or download an application form from the Parish Council section of 
www.haileywestoxon.org 
 

Date of Next Parish Council Meeting  
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday 11th June at 
7.30pm. Members of the public are welcome to attend. Any items for the agenda must 
be received in writing by the Clerk at least seven clear days before a meeting, and a 
short time is allowed at the start of each meeting for comments from the public. 

Church News continued 
 

There is a coach going from the parish. Please contact Charlotte Tremain, 01993 
705442, if you would like to book a seat (£8). 

 
The final Fix the Floor work on the tiling, and the bifold doors around the kitchen will 
be taking place in the next few weeks, then all will be completed.  
 

Enjoy all the Hailey Festival, there is SO much going on. 
 

Yoga with Sara 
Vinyasa Flow classes held at Turley Farm barn in Delly End 

Monday's 7.15pm-8.30pm 
Wednesday's 5.45pm-7pm & 7.15pm-8.30pm 

Saturdays 9.30am-10.30am 
For more info or to book call 07875 009787 or 
email   yogawithsaraoxfordshire@gmail.com 

 Charity Coffee Morning 
 Friday 1st June   10.00- 11.30 village hall. 

  

  Last month we donated £45.15 towards the Hailey Festival. 
The June coffee morning will be supporting Ann Gibson on her 96 mile hike 

from Glasgow to Fort William in aid of the charity ‘Freedom from Torture’ 
     Everyone welcome. 

Thank you very much for your continued support  

 

Play Reading Group      David Burton 
  

At our May meeting the play books had failed to arrive from the library so we spent 
the evening discussing the future programme and various other business. 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, June 13th, 7.00pm at Southdown House, 
Crawley Road 
Enquiries to Alan Bailey, 704271 

 
To Book Hailey 

Village Hall  
Please Ring 
07873242063 

Or Email   
HVHALLOX29@ 
HOTMAIL.COM 

 
St John the Evangelist,  Hailey 

in 
 

Thanksgiving and Celebration 
 

of the successful completion of the 
 

Fix the Floor Campaign 
 

12 noon on Sunday 29th July for 
 

a Service of Thanksgiving 
 

followed at 1.00pm by a 
 

Celebration Pig Roast 
 

with entertainment and drinks 
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